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Ready     Respectful    Safe

“If you believe you will achieve”
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Dear Parent/Carer,  


I hope everyone managed to keep safe and well during the last few weeks of storms and rain and there was not too much damage affecting your lives and homes. The children have finally been able to get back outside to play after several long weeks of indoor playtimes, which has made a lot of children (and staff) very happy indeed! Our new Primary 1 children have registered for starting school in August and it is unbelievable to think that we are now starting to plan transition activities and classes!  We have a very busy month ahead at High Blantyre Primary School.  The children have all been working hard rehearsing for our Scottish Show and are all really looking forward to their performances this Thursday and Friday afternoon. Miss Watt has been working with the classes on Scottish themed music, dance and drama performances and has scripted the whole show with the children.  Miss Watt was successful in being awarded a grant from the Gwen Mayer Memorial Trust, �HYPERLINK "https://www.eis.org.uk/member-support/gwenmayor"��Gwen Mayor Trust | EIS�, which has supported with the costumes, setting, props, etc for this event. Tickets are on sale through Parentpay and each household can purchase 2 tickets for one of the performances.  We are hoping to see as many of our parents/cares in the audience as possible and would like to invite everyone back for coffee in the dining hall afterwards. There will also be a Scottish themed raffle for school funds.  Parent’s Night is also this week and all parents/carers have been allocated appointments, it is important that everyone attends and takes this opportunity to discuss their child’s learning with their class teachers. The Book Fair and coffee/tea will be provided in the dining hall, where members of the management team will also be available.  Our Captains and Vice Captains will also be present and will be more than happy to help in any way and talk to you about the life and work of our school. As always, please do not hesitate to contact myself or a member of the Senior Management Team if you have any questions with regards to your child’s learning. Thank you for your continued support and partnership,  


Kind regards,    Kirsteen Helsby

















                                Reading Schools Award  


      �    Kes Gray             � HYPERLINK "http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=http://www.carechartsuk.co.uk/book-reviews/&psig=AFQjCNF-pTLmEos5hG2iqzgfqN8Ph4Tgug&ust=1492788871980117" ���                         �   Zanib Mian


We are currently working towards our Bronze Reading Schools Award and there has been lots more great work happening across the school in relation to this.  We now have plans to focus on an author each month at assembly.  Our P6 Vice Captains and Reading Ambassadors will be leading this and both Max and Carys deliverd a super presentation on one of Zanib Mian’s, Omar books at assembly a few weeks ago. Kes Gray is our author for February and many of our younger children are already big fans of his ‘Oi’ and Daisy story books.  Our Parent Council have kindly offered to donate books each month written by our focus autor, which will enble the children to access these in school for personal reading for enjoyment. This week is Race Equality week and the whole school will be focusing on a children’s text about Rosa Parks, from the Little People Big Dreams collection and wrtitten by Lisbeth Kaiser. Not only are books great fun to read for enjoyment, there is so much we can learn from books too and this book is a great way to discuss and explore race equality themes . It is a  already  a favourite of some of our nursery children!








               Dates for your diary





   �


Thursday 8/2		Parent’s Night Appointments


Monday 5/2-Friday 9/2	Race Equality Week


Tuesday 6/2		ECO Litter Pick


Wednesday 7/2		Football and Netball Festival


Wednesday 7/2		John Muir


Thursday 8/2		Scottish Show @1.30pm


Friday 9/2		Scottish Show @1.30pm


Monday 12/2&		 February Holidays


Tuesday 13/2


Wednesday 14/2	Inservice Day


Friday 23/2		P6 ASDA cafe visit


Monday 26/2		P1 and P7 dental inspections


Wednesday 28/2 	P6/7 John Muir Fun Day


Wednesday 28/2	Parent Council Meeting @6pm


Wednesday 28/2		P6 Parent Appointments


Friday 1/3		P6/7 Tree Planting in Blantyre


Thursday 7/3		World Book Day


Friday 8/3		P6/7 Trip to Bannockburn


Monday 11/3		STEM visit Room 6 and 10


Wednesday 13/3-15/3	P7 Residential


Friday 15/3 		Dress Down Day Comic Relief


Monday 18/3		P6/7 Mixed Football @ Calderside


Thursday 21/3		School Discos ‘Spring Fling’ 


Friday 22/3		P5 ASDA cafe visit


Tuesday 26/3		Parent Council Meeting @6pm 


Thursday  28/3	School closes at 2.30pm


Friday 29/3		Good Friday


Monday 15/4		School starts back


Thursday 2/5		Inservice Day


Monday 6/5		Holiday


Thursday 9/5		P1 Induction 1 @1.45pm


Thursday 9/5		Parent Council Meeting @6pm


Thursday 16/5		P1 Induction 2 @ 1.45pm


Thursday 23/5		New P1 pupil’s visit 9.30-10.30am


Wednesday 22/3         P7 Visit to Calderside


Thursday 23/5	  	P7 Visit to Calderside


Friday 24/5		Holiday


Monday 27/5		Holiday


Wednesday 5/6	Parent Council Meeting @6pm


Monday 10/6-14/6	Health Week


Tuesday 11/6		Sports Day am P1-3/pm P4-7


Tuesday 25/6		P7 Leaver’s Assembly


Wednesday 26/6	School Closes at 1pm


                                                  





           Pupil Voice Group Updates


    �


Rights Respecting Schools Group


Our Rights Respecting Schools Group have been busy working towards the first stage of our award. They are attending an online Cost of the School Day Conference this week and have been looking at ways of further devloping our third language Makaton across the school.


ECO Committee


Following a very succssful ‘No Plastic Day’ and school/community litter picks, our Eco Commmittee’s ongoing work on sustainaility has led to our success in receiving our 8th Green Flag Award!!  Well Done Eco team!


Pupil Council


Our Pupil Council have consulted with classes across the school and have now orderd in a wide range of play equipment for the children to play with at playtimes. This has ben funded by the sponsor money from the Fun Run last June.


Librarians


After setting up our fantastic new school library, our School Librarians are now responsible for the day to day running of the library and the after school library session open to all children and families every Monday.


























Parentsportal


        � INCLUDEPICTURE "https://encrypted-tbn0.gstatic.com/images?q=tbn:ANd9GcTZiwERaRcPpuUkvExMh2zJosoanE-sk-ElEF2d__DplA&s" \* MERGEFORMATINET ���


Most schools in South Lanarkshire Council now have all communications sent through Parentsportal. We are still currently using our School APP, however, report cards will be issued through this system and it is important all parents/carers are signed up. Please can all parents/carers ensure they are signed up for Parentsportal as soon as possible: �HYPERLINK "https://parentsportal.scot/home/"�https://parentsportal.scot/home/�.  If you have a mygovscot account, sign in, if not, select register. There will be computers available at Parent’s Night if you require any help  accessing this, please ask we will do our be best to help. 











